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CCE

The meeting was called to order at 6:04 p.m. by BMED Department Head Sunnie Elhalrt as the committee has no current committee chair or vice chair. An election will be held in spring 2013 via email. Introductions were made at this time as well.
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
There was not a quorum present at this evening. The minutes from the June 11, 2012 meeting will go out to the members for approval via email. 
Genevieve Howard, Dean of Career Services and Workforce asked the members to take special care when signing in on the roster and to make sure to record whether they are an “employer representative” or “employee representative.” The State of Washington takes a look at the roster and would like to see a 50-50 mix of employer to employee. Ms. Howard also explained that the State requires these advisory committees have at least two meetings per year and although we do not have a quorum present, the meeting still counts, however, the bulk of the work on tonight’s agenda will be done via email.
Director/Division Chair Report

Ms. Elhart began by telling the committee members that last spring the department and staff looked at the BMED program curriculum and started from scratch, looking at every course in the program and made an attempt to rebuild each one in order to best suit the industry workforce and the BMED students. Questions such as “when would be the best time to offer a certain course, should the student take a certain course, and course sequencing were asked. From this, they were able to recreate a cohort model. More information on the new model and curricula will be presented later in the meeting; however, Ms. Elhart mentioned a few key items: there will be no more 5-credit courses in summer session. The harder, 5 credits courses belong in the middle of the academic year when student have 12 weeks instead of 10 weeks. Directed Practice was discussed at length in the planning meetings. Questions that arose are how will to get all of the student out to sites? How can we make sure we are getting the best student out there to the sites? Matching the student with the right site is important for Directed Practice to be a successful program for both the student and the site. Ms. Elhart asked the members if they would prefer to “interview” a couple of potential Directed Practice candidates or would they like Ms. Elhart to match the student to the site. Diana and Sarah both said they’d like Sunnie to do the matching since she knows the student and his/her knowledge level, personality, soft skills, and customer service skills. Bedside manner is important!
Ms. Elhart talked about limited entry and sequencing of the program. The BMED program is going to toughen up a bit in the area of entry to the program. Students need to be completely available to the site, in other words, we want to put out the best possible student in billing, health information, medical assisting.  Leslie Hinton asked if it was true that not all students will be placed in directed practice. Ms. Elhart reported on the Capstone Project. It is a 3-credit course, and it literally mimics going in to a site for directed practice. eLearning Instructional Designer  and guest to this meeting, Mark Gaither explained how some students will experience a virtual coding job with practice on and encoder application. HIT students will be able to go through medical records and correct inaccuracies, etc. 
Ms. Elhart also reported there is a huge need in dental offices for medical office specialists. She asked that if any of the members hear of openings in any area of medical administration to please contact Sunnie or Instructor Barbara Benge and they will find a solid graduate of the program. Facebook may be a good way to stay in touch with students and fill positions in the industry. Leslie Hinton mentioned that FB was a way that she finds alumni from her FB account to fill positions she hears of. 
Ms. Genevieve Howard had to leave early but before she left said that we will put the work plan out via email, and if Sunnie will go over the curriculum changes, we can do all of our voting electronically. She specifically mentioned that gaining new membership should be an ongoing item on the work plan. She asked if any of the members know of potential committee members to please let us know.

A member reported that she didn’t know how to utilize the BMED website. Sunnie promised to send an email to the members reminding them how to get onto the BMED Advisory Committee website. 

New Business
Sunnie reported on some of the curriculum changes in process. Following is what was discussed:

· Add BMED 116 and BMED 117 to the curriculum. These two courses would replace the BMED 115, an intensive, 6 credit class that currently causes scheduling issues as well as being heavily resource intensive. After careful study and review of CAHEEP standards, a subcommittee decided this course would be best replaced by two 3 credit classes. The first class, BMED 116 would be offered for every program and cover basic office administration. The BMED 117 class would be a more advanced course for the medical assistant and the Medical Office Administrative student. 

· Add BMED 250, The Capstone Practicum. This would replace the BMED 299 Capstone course with increased resources and offered as an alternative to our Externships/Directed Practice.
· Add BMED 165, Laboratory Procedures. This would replace HEOC 160 that has been discontinued. 

· Election of new Committee Chair.  Nominations were requested for the Advisory Committee Chair. 
· Election of Vice Chair. Leslie Hinton graciously accepted the nomination for Vice Chair. The Vice Chair will direct the meeting when the Committee Chair is unable to attend. 

The members were asked to give their approval on the above items and because there was no quorum at this meeting the vote will go out to all members electronically and will be reported back via an addendum to these minutes.

Next Meeting:

Monday, March 4, 2013 at 5 p.m.
The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
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